
The Following information regarding this incident has been reported:


Reporting Date: 8/5/2022 7:01:50 PM

Incident Date: 8/5/2022 @ 1:30 p.m.

Reported By: [Redacted]

Utility Name: PG&E

Phone Number: [Redacted]

Email Address: [Redacted]


Incident Location: Running Dear Road and Gage Irving Road Paso Robles, San Luis Obispo


Reasons For Reporting:

- Fatalities? No (Utility: , Others: )

- Names of Fatalities:

- Injuries? (Utility: , Others: )

- Names of Injured:

- Damage? No (Utility: , Others: )

- Interruption? (Total Customers: , Total Hours: )

- Operator Judgement? No

- Media Coverage? Yes


Cause of Incident: Falling Tree (Other Cause: )


Agencies on Scene:


Facilities Affected:

- Utilities Facilities: Templeton 2110

- Voltage (KV): 21 kV

- Customer's Facilities:


DigIn Information:

- Excavator Name:

- Contact:

- Phone: (___)___-____


Incident Recovery:

- On Scene Date & Time: @ 00:00 a.m.

- Service Restored: @ 00:00 a.m.


Summary: CPUC PG&E Electrical Incident ? EI220805A - On August 5, 2022, a PG&E 
troubleman responded to a fire near Running Deer Road and Gage Irving Road in San Luis 
Obispo County. At the fire location, the PG&E troubleman observed that a tree had fallen into 
PG&E conductors on the Templeton 2110 21kV Distribution Circuit and was on fire. Firefighters 
extinguished the fire at approximately 1/2 acres. The incident resulted in an outage to 1,325 
customers. A CAL FIRE fire investigator on site gave the PG&E troubleman a form that alleged 
that the fire was a result of the downed powerlines. PG&E is reporting this incident under the 
CPUC Media Incident Reporting Criteria. This information is preliminary.


